
 

 

COUNCIL MEETING – NOVEMBER 12, 2001 

WINDING LANE 
PROPOSED PARKING PROHIBITION 

Recommendation 

Councillor Kadis recommends that: 

That a by-law be enacted to extend the parking prohibition on the east side of Winding Lane from 
the beginning of curve (BC) to the property line of #195/#197 Winding Lane. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At its public meeting on November 6, 2001, City Staff met with the residents of Winding Lane and 
Joshua Court who reside near the curve that is located between Jonathan Gate and Joshua 
Court.  The meeting was scheduled to receive input from the residents on the parking situation on 
the roadway and to discuss possible solutions to improve the safety at the curve.  See 
Attachment No. 1 for area network. 

The residents expressed concerns regarding the safety and sight visibility around the curve 
specifically when a vehicle is parked on the east side of the road just south of the curve.  Also, 
when a vehicle is parked at this location a northbound vehicle is forced to travel over the 
centerline pavement marking into oncoming traffic. 

There is an existing parking prohibition on the inside portion of the curve from the beginning of 
curve (BC) to the end of curve (EC).  Staff installed sharp curve warning signs in both directions 
of the curve and a centerline pavement marking on the curve in 1999. 

To improve the sight visibility around the curve, it is recommended that the existing parking 
prohibition be extended from the beginning of curve (BC) to the property line of #195/#197 
Winding Line and that the residents are in favour of this recommendation. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Susan Kadis 
Councillor Ward 5 
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